
SHORTLANDS
PARISH NEWS

theSPANSt. Mary’s, Shortlands

endeavours to bring the love

of God into the everyday lives

of the people of Shortlands. July 2009.  Year 29 Number 7www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk

The month of July heralds the

summer holiday season. Schools

prepare to break up, examinations

are finished, and new opportunities

await in September. Some of the

younger members of our community

face new challenges whether it is

starting at Pre-School, starting 'big'

school, changing to secondary

Holidays Ahoy!

Standing here before the door of

St. Mary's Church are four members

of the congregation. On the left is Pat

Chase, deputy Churchwarden and

leader of St. Mary's Pre-School.

Beside her is Annette German, a

member of St. Mary's choir, a retired

teacher and grandmother of children

at Highfield schools. Next in line is

Brenda Vickers, a member of

St. Mary's for almost fifty years. The

Vicar's Vestry is a memorial to her

husband Frank who died in 1990. Her

son Richard is Parish Administrator.

On the right is Peggy Smith, a very

sprightly 94 year old. After the

Sunday morning service she can be

seen striding out along St. Mary's

Avenue towards her home, having

turned down any offer of a lift. She

knows all about fitness and exercise,

having had a long career as a

physiotherapist.

Proud of their Church and Proud of their School

These four women share an

enthusiasm for the Shortlands

community that centres on St. Mary's.

However they have discovered

another link: they were all pupils once

upon a time at Haberdashers' Aske's

Hatcham Girls' School at New Cross.

Their school days stretch across half a

century. Peggy started at Aske's in

1920 and she stayed for thirteen

years. In those days Aske's was a

private school, owned by the

Haberdashers' Company of the City of

London. In 1937, four years after

Peggy left at eighteen, the eleven year

old Brenda won a scholarship to

Aske's. Her time there was sadly cut

short by war. In September 1939 the

school was evacuated to Hove. Brenda

spent just ten days there with her

friends. Her family circumstances

meant that she was needed back

home by her parents who were both

deaf. So she left Aske's and joined the

Sacred Heart Convent at Honor Oak.

When Annette entered the

school in 1949 it had recently been

taken over by the London County

Council, following the 1944

Education Act that opened the door

to a good education for so many more

children. Fees had been abolished and

the Junior Department had dwindled

to just nineteen children. Annette

left in 1957 and Pat arrived, aged

eleven, in 1964. Her school days

lasted until 1971. Aske's remained a

grammar school for another decade.

But in education things are

always moving on. Following new

government initiatives, Aske's was to

become first a Comprehensive

School, then a City Technology

College. It is now a highly successful

lead school of a Federation of

Academies, which includes two

private schools. Indeed at present

while their building undergoes

refurbishment, a few hundred 3 to

11 year olds are with the 11 to 18s

on the New Cross site. In a sense

things will have come full circle.

Peggy joined Aske's when she was

five. Thirty years later in 1950 the

Primary Department was phased

out; but here it is back again in

2009.

A portrait of Robert Aske, who

founded the school in 1690, hangs

in the school hall. Once again he

will be able to gaze down upon the

pupils - or do we say these

days? - aged from 5 to 18, just as he

did in Peggy's day. Even in

education, it seems, what

around around.

students

goes

comes

By Annette German

school, or moving to a job or

university. Here at St. Mary's we have

a Flower Festival followed by end of

term services and my commissioning

as Area Dean of Beckenham. Some of

you, I expect, are looking forward to

going away or perhaps just staying at

home and not having to get up so

early in the morning.

Rest and relaxation are important

ingredients of the human cycle. And

they are opportunities too to reflect

and prepare for the next chapter of

our lives. And this can be aided by

time to read, time to sleep, time to

pray, time to do things you might not

normally have time to do, time to see

new places, old places, to visit friends

and family and time to visit those

who are important to us.

One of the things that also

stands out for me as I read about the

life and ministry of Jesus is how he

placed a very important emphasis

on taking time out. It seemed to set

him up for what was to come.

Whatever your holiday season

may be, I do hope you will benefit

from being and doing something a

little different to renew you and

help you to look forward to what

lies ahead.

By Canon Paul Miller



Shortlands Golf Club

currently seeking men, ladies
and juniors to expand the

membership base.

“A garden oasis in suburbia“

Long established (1894)

Monthly medals,

Honour Board Competitions,

excellent Social Events

Calendar.

Contact Ken Murray:

8460 2471/8828 or

Peter May:  8460 8828

Family Golf Club

From the
Registers

Holy Baptism

Holy Matrimony

At Rest

We welcome into God’s family:

7 June  Charles & William Taylor

We congratulate:

23 May Rachel Marriott and

James Eagleton

13 June Christina Stokes and

Neil Lambert

We extend our sympathy to those

who loved:

11 May Johan Aucamp, aged 73

25 May  John Swatton, aged 72

1 June Sheila Douglas, aged 85

3 June Roy Baker, aged 99

Remembering

Johan Aucamp
Johan, who lived in Celtic Avenue,

was born in Molteno, one of the

smallest communities in South

Africa, in 1935. Sadly, his mother died

on the same day he was born, and so

he was brought up by h is

grandparents.

At school he was an exceptional

student, and also excelled at

athletics, setting a school record for

the 440 yards which was not broken

for 20 years. He read History and

Economics at Stellenbosch University

after which he moved to this country.

Here he met and married Janet.

There are two sons of the marriage,

J.I.B. Approved Electrician
NAPIT Part P 24 years experience

Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood Team

will be holding ‘open surgeries’

4 July, 15 Aug & 5 Sept

at Unit 3, Albemarle House, Albemarle Road, Beckenham.
between 3.00pm and 4.00pm

These meetings provide an opportunity for you to speak to the local Police team
about any issues or problems.

Next meeting dates:

Peter and Jonny, and six grand-

children. Sadly Janet died in 2001.

Johan's business life led him

eventually to set up a market research

company. This enabled him to travel

to many different countries and learn

about their cultures.

His other interests were many and

varied. They included a passion for

music, opera, photography, sport,

gardening, wine appreciation and the

company of other people. In recent

years he was particularly involved

with the South Hill Woods Bowling

Club and Royston School of which he

was Chairman of Governors.

A large congregation came to

St. Mary's, Shortlands to give thanks

for Johan's life, before cremation at

Beckenham. The ser vice was

conducted by Peter Stotesbury

assisted by the Revd Jane Peters.

John was born in Newcastle upon

Tyne. During the war he moved with

his mother and sister to London. He

was educated at Willesden County

Grammar School.

He began his career training to be

a Public Health Officer, firstly at

Willesden Town Hall and then as a

regular soldier in the army from where

he had to be discharged following a

serious motor bike accident. He went

on to work for the Nest le

organisation, then joined the GPO

rising to management level where he

oversaw several telephone directory

enquiry exchanges. In his last years of

working life he worked for Bromley

Adult Education College training the

unemployed.

He married Ann at St. Mary’s

Shortlands in 1961, the church where

his four children, Lesley, Nick, Iain and

John Swatton

Flower Festival
“In the Footsteps

of Jesus”

Reminder - the

Flower Festival

will be at

St. Mary’s on

3, 4 & 5 July.

The Deanery of Beckenham

The Parish Church of St. Mary, Shortlands

by

on

All are welcome to attend and enjoy a glass of wine

or a soft drink after the service

Choral Evensong

and the

Commissioning of Canon Paul Miller

as Area Dean of Beckenham

The Venerable Dr. Paul Wright,

The Archdeacon of Bromley and Bexley

Thursday, 16 July at 8.00pm

We were saddened to learn of the

deaths of and

former members of St. Mary’s,

Margaret Goodway

Joyce

Brown and John Good.

Duncan were to be baptised.

John became a councillor for the

London Borough of Bromley, a school

governor for over 30 years, a mason, a

Rotarian and during his last year was

Churchwarden at St. Mary’s, where

he also served on the P.C.C. and

Friends of St. Mary’s Committee and

as a sidesman.

A p r i v a t e c re m a t i o n a t

Beckenham Crematorium preceded a

Service of Thanksgiving, conducted

by Canon Paul Miller and the

Reverend Jane Peters, at St. Mary’s

Shortlands where Ann, his wife, his

four children and grandchildren were

supported by a large congregation.

Sheila was born in Aberdeen. She was

an only child. In early childhood she

moved with her parents to London.

She was educated at Hampstead High

School. Her profession was nursing.

In 1946 she married Paul - they

were married for 63 years - living first

in Putney, then Orpington and Petts

Wood before settling in Shortlands.

Sheila was a member of the South

Hill bowls club and a regular

worshipper at St. Mary’s Church

where she was a regular in the

Mothers’ Union. Her interests

included literature, the arts, and she

was a painter too.

A Service of Thanksgiving,

conducted by Canon Paul Miller, took

place at Beckenham Crematorium,

where friends and neighbours were

there to support Paul, her husband,

Jackie and Lesley, her daughters and

her grandchildren.

Roy was born in Wandsworth. He

was one of four. He was educated at

Sheila Douglas

Roy Baker

school in London. For 50 years he

worked for the Daily Mail working his

way up from an office lad to the

position of Placement Manager of

the Advertising Department.

He married Gee in 1934, who

herself was one of eight. From 1972

they settled in Shortlands.

H i s i n t e r e s t s i n c l u d e d

photography, playing bridge and the

National Trust.

A Service of Thanksgiving,

conducted by Canon Paul Miller,

t o o k p l a c e a t B e c k e n h a m

Crematorium at which his son,

Howard, and his wife and grand -

children were supported by family

and friends.

Sea Sunday is on 12 July, when we

welcome Reverend Ray Trudgett, of

The Mission to Seafarers, who will

preach at the 10.30am Family

Communion service and help us to

remember the plight of seafarers

worldwide.

Mission to
Seafarers



Christian Aid

Christian Aid Collection 2009

“My whole life changed!” – The

words of Chris Mead, Christian Aid

Education and Marketing manager

who, fresh from an unforgettable

visit to the Democratic Republic of

Congo, gave us an inspiring and

informative address at Church in

May.

This year, the sum of £3,903.11

was raised in our Parish – equalling

that of last year (despite a recession

and a lack of collectors).

A big thank you to Richard and

Brenda who bravely counted the

“Pennies from Heaven” totalling

£224.79. Also to Pat Chase and all

youth leaders for making it possible!

In addition, St. Mary’s donated 5% of

the Church Plate for May which

helped to boost the total as always.

Remember, it is your energy and

faith during Christian Aid Week that

makes their work possible and keeps

hope alive in all corners of our World.

Thank you and God Bless you all!

Tricia Braithwaite and Sara Craggs

NEW SERGEANT FOR SHORTLANDS SAFER
NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM

From 10 June Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood Team has a new Sergeant at

the helm.

Sergeant Dave Harvey has left the Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood Team

for the Copers Cope Team. Both teams work closely together out of offices in

Albemarle Road.

The new Sergeant for the Shortlands Ward is Richard Horne. Sergeant

Horne has come from Crystal Palace SNT where he has been for about 3 years.

He led his team in 2007 to become joint winners of an award for the Best Safer

Neighborhood Team in London along with Hackney.

Canon Paul Miller is pictured welcoming Sergeant Horne at the St. Mary’s

Parish Picnic and Barbecue.

It is planned to start up a Friends of South Hill Woods in order to assist the

Bromley Parks to keep the area suitable for local people and wildlife. The

woods have become very overgrown with Laurel and Rhododendron. This is

choking the wood and also giving good cover for anti-social behaviour.

On Saturday, 25 July members of the community are invited to join the

Parks officers in a day of clearing. Bromley Parks will provide the expertise,

equipment and insurance. It is hoped that members of the community join in

this day to make it a success.

St. Mary's Scouts are planning to join in as part of their Community

Challenge and Environment Award.

This should be a great day of fun and hard work. Why not bring a picnic?

Join others in the community, working together, young and old, side by side.

‘Friends of’ is a London-wide phenomena. Many areas of open or park space

have volunteers who come together at various times in the year to make their

Neighbourhood better.

For more information contact Bromley Partnership Officers on

8461 7521.

Friends of South Hill Woods

Parish Picnic
a great success

For the eighth successive year the

sun shone for the St. Mary’s Parish

Picnic and Barbecue held in the

Church grounds following the

Sunday morning Parade Service.

Families and friends sat and

enjoyed their lunch, children played

and took turns on the bouncy castle,

the Bingham family toiled at the

Barbecue to raise funds for Sarah’s

Guide trip to Australia, the Friends

of St. Mary’s were on duty in the

drinks tent and rides were available

on a Vespa scooter and a Harley-

Davidson motorcycle.

Thanks are due to all who helped

make the day such a great success -

for organising and planning, for

setting up, for clearing up, and to

everyone who came along and

supported.      Roll on 2010!



PARISH OFFICE Tel/Fax 8460 5682
e-mail: office@stmaryshortlands.plus.com
Open 9.00 am - 12.30 weekdays. Information
regarding Baptisms and Weddings can be
obtained during these hours.

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Savings & investments, Pre- and Post-Retirement

Planning including Pensions & Annuities,
Protection, Long Term Care and Tax Planning

on Tel: 020 8460 6088

Mob: 07970 810572 Fax: 020 8460 6106

Email: djmaguireifa@btinternet.com

Contact David Maguire

THE SHORTLANDS
DENTAL PRACTICE

98 MARTINS ROAD

SHORTLANDS BR2 0EF

PRIVATE * QUALITY CARE * NHS
DENPLAN AVAILABLE

Tel/Fax 020 8464 7520

SPAN
Website www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk
Editorial Parish Office 8460 5682
Distribution Mr. A. Jones 8460 5437

Mrs. J. Kelsey 8466 1093

ADVERTISING: £15 per column inch per issue.
For details please call 8460 5682 during office hours.
Copy by the 5th of each month to SPAN, Church
House, 39Kingswood Road, Shortlands, BR2 0PU

Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily
those supported by the publishers, and no responsibility
can be accepted fo accuracy. Neither can the publishers
accept responsibility for work carried out by
advertisers.

ROOFING

ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN

GENERAL BUILDING * LOFT EXTENSIONS

GUTTERING * SKYLIGHT WINDOWS * FENCING

SEAMLESS FLAT ROOFING * FLAT PACK ASSEMBLY

HARRY ALLEN      020 8402 0156

PLEASURE GARDEN LANDSCAPES
N. HOLT

LANDSCAPE - MAINTENANCE
PATIO CLEANING

No job too big or small
BROMLEY - Tel. 020 8402 0093

MOBILE - 07956 172 979

QUALIFIED PLUMBER
P. J. EDWARDS

01322 868212 or 07831 54 59 51
all domestic work undertaken

Chiropodist - Reflexologist

Sally Thorogood
MSSh MBChA MRXS MCRS

100 Kenwood Drive

Beckenham  BR3 6RA 020 8650 2738

The Parish Church
of St. Mary,
Shortlands

Link Parish

St. Francis of
Assisi, Douai, France

LOCAL COUNCILLORS (L.B.B.)

LOCAL NUMBERS
Cllr. E. Noad 8462 3295
Cllr. G. Taylor 8289 7893
Highfield Infants� School 8464 7804
Highfield Junior School 8460 2597
Residents' Association 8460 4060

Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood 07920 233848

ST. MARY'S ORGANISAT1ONS
Mothers & Toddlers Mrs. J. Runicles 8650 4553
Mothers' Union Mrs. P. White 8460 9357
Friends of St. Mary's Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947
Scouts GSL Mr. C. Wood 8658 1825
Scouts (Fri.) Mr. T. Watson 8650 0184
Cubs (Mon.) Mrs. L. Swatton 8650 0397
Cubs (Tues.) Mr. D. Hope 8466 5545
Beavers &

admissions Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178
Guides (Tues.) Miss G. Dawson 8249 1799
Guides (Fri.) Mrs. G. Dawson 8460 5884
Brownies (Mon.) Ms. N. Blake 8460 7951
Brownies (Wed.) Mrs. A. Bailey 8313 3745
Brownies (Thurs.) Ms. D. Allen 8778 5257
Brownies

admissions Ms. N. Blake 8460 7951
Rainbows Mrs. L Gregory 8325 5848
Pre-School Mrs. P. Chase 8290 6704

or 07960 988552
The TWO "W's" Mrs. A. Heayberd 8460 9537
OTHER NUMBERS
Church Flowers Mrs. M. Parr 8460 3871
Mission Chairman Mrs. S. Shelton 8402 3299
Douai Link Mr. R. Hogg 8464 3129
Fair Trade Mrs. C. Willatt 8313 0246

PARISH DIRECTORY
STAFF
Vicar Canon P.Miller 8460 4989
Honorary Curate Rev. J. Peters 07531 617302

(Sunday, Monday and Wednesday)
HonoraryAssistant Archdeacon P. 8467 8743
Priest Wright
Readers Mrs. A. Gimson 8460 6494

Mr. P. Stotesbury 8650 3259
Pastoral Assistants Mrs. S. Harrison 8464 0284

Mrs. L. Miller 8460 4989
Mrs. M. Westropp 8650 5178

Parish Administrator Mr. R. Vickers 8460 5682
Assistants Mrs. J. Fiddeman 8460 5682

Rev. J. Peters 8460 5682
Churchwardens Miss A. Parks 8464 1157

Dr. D. Jefferys 8460 6030
Deputies Mrs. P. Chase 8464 6188

Mr. S. Clark 8464 0696
Mr. D. Cooper 8460 0682
Mr. C. Stokes 8460 0661
Mr. B.Waring 07957186027

PCC Secretary Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947
Treasurer Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884
Assistant Treasurer Mr. D. Weekes 8650 2950
Organist & Mr. F. Roddy 01689 877025
Director of Music
Assistant Organist Mrs. C. Tillotson 8460 7368
Electoral Roll Mr. N. Stoffel 8460 0063
Stewardship Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178
Junior Church Mrs. F. Bratt 8460 6947

J. & R. KILLICK Ltd.
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

020 8777 4502

FAMILY RUN BUSINESS

112 High Street, West Wickham BR4 0ND

EST. 1879
* Personal Service * 24 Hours a day
* Pre-paid Funeral Plans Available * Classic or Modern
* Information Brochure Available Funeral Fleet

For Advice and Assistance Please Contact Mr. Peter Killick
WORSHIP
Every Sunday

Every Monday

Every Wednesday

17.00 Evening Prayers
10.00 Holy Communion

08.00 Holy Communion
10.30 Family Communion, except the first

Sunday in the month in term time.
During term time there are separate
groups in the Church Hall for children
aged 2 -14.

10.30 All Age Eucharist or Parade Service
18.30 Evening Service

½
(1st Sunday in the month, term time).

Further information about all services
can be obtained from the Parish Office.

AEROBICS -

LADIES - COME AND JOIN JACKIE

BUMS, TUMS & THIGHS

Every Monday 8-9p.m.

at St. Mary’s Church Hall, St. Mary’s Avenue, Shortlands.

For more information Tel:  8650 2083 mob. 07967 214279

A class all ages can enjoy, beginners welcome. www.jrkillick.co.uk

Vicky - Mobile Hairdresser

over 25 years experience 07958 210577

Sunnyfields Day Nursery
19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands

7.30am - 6.30pm daily
children 3 months to 5 years

Tel: 8313 9191

… Decorating … Tiling
… Decking … Carpentry

… and more.

DON’T
D.I.Y.
let us …

Contact Luke, telephone : 07946 545049
or e-mail at lukeb12345@yahoo.co.uk

Dawoods
The Family Law Solicitors

For advice on all aspects of family and relationship
breakdown, please contact Mrs K Dawood

e-mail: confidential@dawoods-solicitors.co.uk
Tel: 8249 6047

www.dawoods-solicitors.co.uk

50 Burnhill Road

Beckenham, BR3 3LA

PICTURE FRAMING

020 8464 3149

Oils, Photographs, Watercolours, Tapestries,

Prints, Embroideries

Jo Powell

3 Highfield Drive, Shortlands

J. E. Neal
Builder and Decorator

Property Maintenance -  interior & exterior; painting &
decorating; plumbing & tiling; odd jobs; no job too small.

Established in Bromley for 23 years.

For a competitive quote,

call 8777 2860 or Mobile 07719 620696

Langley School of Dancing

Istd Ballet, Tap, Modern and Street Jazz

Tel: 020 8663-1963 for a free trial class

Pre Primary Ballet and Tap classes from age 2½

Annual examinations and performances

SHORTLANDS

RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

We’re here to look after
your local interests.

Membership details from - 8460 7371

MBB Chauffeur Services
Luxury vehicles for any occasion

Weddings, Airports, Corporate and Group Outings

Tel - 0777 5945227

Email - mbb.cs@hotmail.co.uk

Cranial Osteopathy

Romeo Stafford

!

!

!

Specialist Children and Baby Clinic
Pain Management

Sports Injuries

Insurance approved Tel: 020 8249 0159

OSTEOPATH
Fully qualified and registered

50 Scotts Lane, Shortlands

Andreas Jochim    D.O.  Msc

Tel:  020 8650 0509

LOCAL PLUMBER

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

Phone Michael on 0800 183 0063

fully insured - free estimates & advice, bathroom/shower
installations, central heating pumps/radiators etc.

Big enough to cope, small enough to care.

CHRISTOPHER MEZZETTI

Tel: 020 8460 6363 Fax: 020 7117 1653
email: christophermezzetti@btinternet.com

Accounting Systems, Bookkeeping, Payroll & Taxation Services


